
                                 OCTOBER 2024 BOARD MEETING  

                              UTILITIES MANAGER MIKE SUNDBY 

 

 
1. WE PURCHASED (2) 4X8 SHEETS OF PLYWOOD FOR THE PARK DOORS AND WILL INSTALL 

THEM FOR A BIG COST SAVINGS. 
2. ALL THREE STORAGE TANKS HAVE BEEN CLEANED AND VIDEO TAPED.  THE 700K 

STORAGE TANK IN GREENVILLE HAD OVER 100 SMALL RUST LEAKS THAT WERE 
REPAIRED.  

3. DIG IT IS IN THE FLATS FOR THE MAIN INSTALLATION OF PHASE II. 
4. GEORGE WOOLEY HAS REGISTERED FOR THE BACKFLOW TESTER CLASS IN NOVEMBER, 

2024.  
5. THE SODIUM HYPOCHLORITE BUILDING HAS BEEN COMPLETED. 
6. WE ARE IN NEED OF ANOTHER PART TIME EMPLOYEE. 
7. THANK YOU FOR APPROVING OUR LONG TERM BUDGET LIST OF REQUEST.   
8. OUR EMPLOYEES, MARY AND SOMMER HAVE SIGNED UP FOR THE WASTEWATER 

COURSE. RAY CUNNINGHAM HAS COMPLETED HIS DISTRIBUTION COURSE FROM 
SACRAMENTO STATE AND CONTINUES STUDYING WITH ME TO BECOME A WATER 
OPERATOR. 

9. WE ARE INSTALLING AN ELECTRICAL SYSTEM THAT IS UP TO CODE FOR THE FIRE ENGINE 
BAY’S AND CONNEX BOXES. 

10. PG&E CONTINUES TO INSTALL ELECTRICAL LINES. 
11. WE ARE BIGINING TO SEE MORE HOMES BEING BUILT WITH MORE WILL SERVE LETTERS 

BEING SIGNED OFF. 
12. WE HAVE COMPLETED THE LEAD SERVICE LINE IDENTIFICATION PROGRAM REQUIRED BY 

THE STATE WATER RESOURCE CONTROL BOARD FOR BOTH GREENVILLE AND CRESCENT 
MILLS. 

13. WE HAVE A NEW REQUIREMENT FROM THE SAME STATE AGENCY FOR TESTING WELL 
WATER FOR HEXAVALENT CHROMIUM.   

14. GREENVILLE IS SLATED FOR PAVING OF ALL AFFECTED ROADS IN SPRING OF 2025. 
15. CAL TRANS HAS COMPLETED THE GREENSCAPE ON HIGHWAY 89. PLUMAS COUNTY 

PUBLIC WORKS BELIEVES THAT IVCSD SHOULD TAKE OVER RESPONSIBILITY OF 
MAINTAINING THE IRRIGATION SYSTEM.  WE WILL NEED CLARIFICATION ON THIS.    


